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THIRTEEN SENIORS WILL GRADUATE 

Dr. E. M. Hause 

Since the days in 192.3 when 
China's great scholar-statesman, 
Dr. Sun Yat-sen, inaugurated 
collaboration with Soviet Russia 
in foreign affairs and in the dis-
semination of communistic ideas 
within the Kuomintang party, 
the ideologies of communism 
have had a tenacious hold upon 
China. Dr. Sun was not a com-
munist. His "Three principles of 
the peoples" included a mild 
form of socialism designed 
probably to hold divergent fac-
tions of Chinese reformers to-
gether; but his death in 1925 
removed the visionary leader 
and patron saint of a nationalist 
China and opened the way for 
a violent quarrel between left 
and right wing elements. 

Under the leadership of Chi- 
ang Kai-shek the more conserva-
tive and nationalist element, by 
military force and constructive 
statesmanship, obtained a nota-
ble control of most of eastern 
China and moved the capitol 
flout Peking iu Nanking. but nut 
without the opposition of leftist 
groups who challenged him. 
One of these groups, the com-
munists, claiming to be the true 
followers of Dr. Sun Yat-sen, 
was very formidable. They were 
defeated in several campaigns 
but by means of a series of re- 
markable maneuvers and march-
es their Red Armies were drawn 
to the northwest portion of Chi-
na in readier contact with Soviet 
Russia. There they have main-
tained themselves, consolidating 
their position by force and bene-
faction. 

Upon the withdrawal of Rus-
sian troops from Manchuria fol-
lowing the defeat of Japan and 
the Postdam Conference the 
Chinese communists have moved 
into large areas of northeast 
China near Peking and in Man-
churia. Failure to arrive at a 
working agreement between 
Chiang Kai-shek's Nationalist 
government and the communists 
is the source of the present war 
between these Chinese forces, 
reaching ever larger proportions 
in spite of United States media- 
tion. 

(Continued on page 2) 

WELCOME FROM 

THE PRESIDENT 
The year 1946-47 gives definite 

promise of bringing the largest 
number of students to Union 
College of any one year in its 
history. Government aid to 
veterans is only a partial ex-
planation, for the number of 
non-veterans shows an unusual 
increase. This interest of our 
young people in Christian edu-
cation constitutes a challenge to 
us as teachers, and we pledge 
the best that we have in service. 

We wish to take this oppor-
tunity to welcome the incoming 
student body to the privileges, 
opportunities and responsibili-
ties that are present at our in-
stitution. For some it will be 
like coming home to return to 
the campus, and we welcome 
you back. For others it will be 
a new world to conquer; and we 
welcome you with the earnest 
wish that you may choose wisely 
and well in all matters involving 
individual decision — to select 
the best. 

We want you to know of our 
interest in each individual stu-
dent; we want you to feel that 
you will be among friends. 
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Veteran's Club 
Entertains 

The final social event of the 
Veteran's Club for the summer 
session was held Saturday night, 
July 27, in the Union College 
Cafeteria. President Tate Zyt-
koskee, with his opening re-
marks, left everyone in the fami-
liar position of "at eace"-- ^ 

in which to thoroughly enjoy 
the evenings program. 

The group singing of some of 
the old familiar songs, led by 
Jay Lantry, got the evening's en-
tertainment off to a lively start. 
The variety numbers of the pro-
gram included a male quartet, 
a clarinet solo, several readings, 
and a girls trio. 

Earl McGhee, Junior pre-
medical student from Atlanta, 
Georgia, acted as master of cere-
monies. Special guest of the 
Veteran's Club was Don Kimmel, 
president of the University of 
Nebraska Veteran's Club, 

Rhoads Principal of 
U. C. Academy 

Elder J. H. Rhoads, Educa-
tional and Missionary Volunteer 
secretary of the Minnesota con-
ference for the past year, has 

J. H. Rboactv 

accepted ,the call to become 
principal of Union College 
Academy next year. He will fill 
the vacancy left by Professor 
Holmes. 

Elder Rhoads attended Union 
College but he received his de-
gree from Texas Christian Uni-
versity at Ft. Worth, Texas. 

Before going to Minnesota, 
Elder Rhoads had served as Edu-
cational and Missionary Volun-
teer secretary in the Texas, 
South Dakota, North Dakota, 
and Iowa conferences. 

We welcome Elder and Mrs. 
Rhoads and their three sons to 
Union College. 

Elder E. L. Cardey 

Shows Manna 

The rare privilege of seeing 
real manna came to those who 
attended the vesper service of 
August 2. 

Elder E. L Cardey, missionary 
fis,111 C.i/c 	Suuiii 
displayed the manna to the audi-
ence after telling of its miracu-
lous appearance in Africa. 

He said that the natives were 
starving. Even the locusts had 
ceased to fly over. The Christian 
natives asked God to send food. 

Walking into the forest, a 
young girl was met by "three 
Europeans" who told her to eat 
the queer white substance at her 
feet. She obeyed and found it 
tasted like cakes with honey. 
Friends who tasted the manna 
she carried home hurried to 
gather it. Some brought part 
of the manna to the mission 
headquarters where Elder Car-
dey identified it as manna cor-
responding to the description 
given in the Old Testament, 

Most of the manna the natives 
had would spoil after several 
days. The box which Elder Car-
dey carries to prove his story 
true has remained fresh and 
sweet since the day it was 
gathered several years ago. 
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FUTURAMA 
( 1946) 

Sept. 15 	Sunday, 9:00 a.m., 
Registration for both semes-
ters, of all students on the 
campus, except freshmen who 
have not taken placement 
tests. 

Sept. 16 	Monday, 8:15 p.m., 
Freshman convocation. At-
tendance of all beginning 
freshmen required, 

Sept. 17-20 Tuesday-Friday, 
Freshman placement tests, and 
registration for both semesters. 

Sept. 18-20 Wednesday, 9:00 
a.m.-12:00 in., 1:30-4:30 p.m.; 
Thursday, 9:00 a.m.-12:00 in., 
1:30-4:30 p.m.; Friday, 9:00 
a.m.-12:00 m., 1:30-3:00 p.m., 
Registration, for both semes-
ters, of sophomores, juniors, 
and seniors. 

Sept. 22 	Sunday, 8:15 p.m., 
General convocation. 

Sept. 23 	Monday, 7:45 a.m., 
Classes begin. 

Sept. 28 	Saturday 8:15 p.m., 
Faculty reception. 

Dr. Ogden Chosen 

As New College Dean 

Dr. E. B, Ogden, well known 
to students of Union, has been 
chosen as the new academic 
dean of the college to fill the 
vacancy left by Dr. Woods. 

1)r neen 	a gr;?(In;).f... of 
Union in the class of 1922, the 
class that put the famous clock 
in the tower. He received his 

Dr. E. B. Ogden 

master's degree from the Uni-
versity of Nebraska, and his doc-
tor's degree from Boston Uni-
versity, 

The new dean has spent 
twenty-three years in the teach-
ing profession, fifteen of which 
have been at Union. Among 
other places where he has taught 
are Inter-Mountain Academy, 
Enterprise Academy, University 
of Nebraska, and Atlantic Union 
College. 

Dr. Ogden began his teaching 
work as Dean of Men at Inter-
Mountain Academy, and began 
his work at Union as chief en-
gineer of the power house. For 
four years of his former stay at 
Union and three of the present 
ones he has had charge of the 
physical education at Union. 

Mrs. Ogden is the former Vir-
ginia Rees. The daughter, Mer-
lene, will be a college sophomore 
next year. Darrell will spend 
his last year in the elementary 
school. 

Dr. Ogden who is now on 
vacation will soon take over his 
duties as dean. We welcome him 
to his new position as our clean. 
	0 	 

Interest in the investment of-
fering ran high. Students col-
lected money by various means. 
The Investment offering totaled 
$174.63. One hundred twenty-
three dollars were given on 
thirteenth Sabbath. 

neyin 
August 30 

The Voice of Prophecy has set 
aside September 4 to visit the 
Nebraska camp meeting to be 
held in College View August 30 
to September 8, 

Other special visitors to the 
meeting include Elder T. L. Os-
wald, new home missionary 
secretary of the General Con-
ference, J. I. Robison, also of 
the General Conference, W. H. 
Anderson, who has spent fifty 
years as a missionary in Africa, 
N. C. Wilson, vice-president of 
the North American division of 
the General Conference, M. V. 
Campbell, president of the Cen-
tral Union Conference, and H. R. 
Turner from California who 
will he in charge of music dur-
ing the session. Local confer-
ence leaders and visiting help 
from neighboring conferences 
will also be present. Special 
plans are being made for the 
children's divisions. The even-
ing meetings are to he of the 
evangelistical type. 
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Elementary School 
Changes 

Alterations are being made in 
the elementary school building 
which will provide four teaching 
rooms instead of three. The large 
room to the south side where 
Miss Stoddard taught the first 
three grades is being divided in-
to two rooms with a cloak room 
between them. 

Miss Stoddard is to teach 
grades one and two in Miss 
Peterson's former classroom. Miss 
Peterson will teach grades five 
and six in the new west class-
room and Miss Myrtle Maxwell 
will teach grades three and four 
in the east room. Mrs. L. W. 
Welch will continue to teach 
grades seven and eight on second 
floor. 

Rooms are also being fixed to 
accommodate sixteen young men 
in the elementary school build-
ing this coming school year. 

Largest Class of 

Summer Graduates 
Thirteen students will receive 

their Bachelor of Arts degrees at 
the graduation exercises to be 
held at 8:00 p.m., August 28, in 
the College View church. Elder 
D. E. Reiner will give the Com-
mencement address. Professor 
C. C. Engel's Ensemble will play 
the processional march. The in-
vocation will he given by D. D. 
flees. "Blessing" by Curran will 
be sung by Jay Lantry. Follow-
ing the Commencement address 
by D. E. Reiner, Genevieve Wil-
liams will play a trumpet solo, 
"Open the Gates of the Temple" 
by Knapp. 

For the first time President 
R. W. Woods, the new college 
president will confer the de-
grees. Dr. E. B. Ogden, the class 
sponsor, will offer the benedic-
tion. 

Elder Buckwalter, pastor of 
the College View church, gave 
the Baccalaureate address at the 
eleven o'clock hour August 24, 
at the College View church. 

The second class of summer 
school graduates has an increase 
of three members over that of 
last year. Melvin Sample is class 
president; Betty Yarwood is vice-
president; and Mildred Caviness 
served as secretary-treasurer. 
Other members receiving de-
grees are Oliver Lorenz, Lola 
Malone, Norman Johnson, 
Wayne Moore, Roland Baocock, 
Vernice Jones, Alvin Kroehle, 
Robert Roth, Ervin Funk and 
Beth Cadenhead. 

The class has set "To Keep 
the Faith" as its aim. "Few but 
Strong" is the motto. 

Most of the seniors are leaving 
immediately for their new fields 
of labor. For pictures and brief 
sketches of those graduating, see 
the second page. 
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Wearner to Head 
Bible Depatrment 

From Keene, Texas, comes 
Elder A. J. Wearner to be head 
of the Bible Department of 
Union College. 

Elder Wearner has served for 
several years as a missionary to 
China. After his return to Ameri-
ca he taught Bible at Pacific 
Union College. He was called 
from there to Southwestern 
Junior College at Keene where 
he has taught Bible for several 
years. 

A. J. Wearner 

Joan Schmidt Victim 
of Polio 

Funeral services were held 
August 6 at the College View 
church for Joan Schmidt, four-
teen-year-old academy student, 
who died of Polio at the Ortho-
pedic hospital August 3. Her 
case was diagnosed as the 
"bulbar" type which affects 
swallowing and breathing. 

Joan became ill two weeks 
before when she returned from 
summer camp in Minnesota. 
She was placed in the iron lung 
a week previous to her death. 

Joan had been president of 
her class in the academy here 
for the past two years. She was 
majoring in music and was 
active in school affairs. She will 
be remembered for her cheerful 
disposition and pleasant smiles. 

Elder Wearner is well known 
as the author of the Bible Doc-
trines textlukiNcliaji.

iU
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COitOk the college. 	 L 
Union Col wle#74:aancl 

students extend a hearty \vel- 
come to Mr. 	WS*46ner 
and daughter who will soon ar-
rive onttipqc 
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CONGRATULATIONS, SENIORS! 
AN OPEN LETTER TO 

Mrs. G. I. Joe 
Anywhere 
U. S. A. 

Dear Sue: 
It has been a long time since 

we were in the army together. 
Both our Joes have been dis-
charged and seem to be making 
the proper readjustment to ci-
vilian life. Earl and I have been 
here in school for The past.  year. 
I was very pleased to know you 
would be my next door neighbor 
again. We did have some long, 
serious talks those nights when 
the boys were restridted for lit-
ter detail or some other detail 
that the officer in charge could 
think up. How we talked and 
planned for the homes we would 
have some day. You hear a great 
deal about what the soldier sacri-
fices — but what about his wife, 
who must bid him a tearless 
goodbye and pack up her 
dreams as well as her dishes and 
linens? 

But our housing problem 
didn't end with the war. We 
didn't decide to cone to school 
until it was too late to get an 
apartment. Only one who has 
tried to make a home in one 
room as I did all laSt school year 
can look forward to living in a 
real little house as I am. With 
housing shortage so acute, it is 
a privilege to live in Bancroft 
Courts. They are familiarly 
known about the campus as 
"Honeymoon Flats." Anyone 
may call them what he pleases; 
but for me, they will provide a 
little corner of heaven. 

No doubt you are wondering 
what sort of a place the courts 
are. The two parallel buildings 
face each other with a grassy 
plot between for a front yard. 
Each apartment has a living 
room, bedroom, kitchen, and 
bath. 1 can even "see" my furni-
ture in place. You see, we have 
been watching the courts grow 
since they were merely holes in 
the ground. Each apartment is 
unfurnished, and the tenant ar-
ranges for his heat and utilities. 

I'll be looking forward to see-
ing you September 1. Let's plan 
to go searching for curtains to-
gether? 

LOLA MALONE 
Lola Malone is another English 

major. Her minors are religion 
and education. She was boric 
at Gordon, Nebraska, and barely 
escaped from a falling sod house 
as a child. Several schools have 
contributed to her education. 
They include the Merriman, Ne-
braska, high school, the Hastings 
High School, Shelton Intermedi-
ate School, and Chadron State 
Normal. 

With several years' experience 
in church school teaching, she 
plans to teach yet another year. 
She has also spent several sum-
mers in the canvassing field. 
Typical of teachers, Lola enjoys 
collecting quotations and poems. 

ALVEsi KROEHLE 

From Camdenton, Missouri, 
comes Alvin Kroehle who is ma-
joring in religion and minoring 
in history. He was born at St. 
Louis and has attended Rollins 
College, St. Louis University, 
and the University of Missouri. 
't he title "attorney at law-  is one 
of his possessions of which he 
is proud. While here he has 
been a member of the Collegium 
Musicum and the Oratorio So-
ciety. 

Cathleen Chilson, Byron Blecha 
- 	Melvin Sample 

- 	- 	Audra Citing 

- 	- 	- Mrs. Earl Vikingson, 

BETTY YARWOOD 

From Omaha comes Betty 
Yarwood who graduates with a 
major in English and minors in 
history and education—with em-
phasis on elementary education. 
She enjoys teaching children 
games. Just ask her how to play 
"elephant." 

Betty graduated from Benson 
High School at Omaha and led 
out in the Camp Fire Girls' sum-
mer camp before coming to 
Union. While here, she has 
served as prayer band leader, 
CLOCK TOWER sports editor, 
president of Kappa Theta and 
literary editor of the Golden 
Cords, Betty says she wants "to 
have fun in life." Her mischiev-
ous smile alone is proof of the 
fact that she not only has fun 
herself but also shares it with 
others. She is vice-president of 
her class. 

OLIVER LORENZ 

The dean of boys at Ashville 
Agricultural School, Fletcher, 
North Carolina, will be Oliver 
Lorenz who graduated with a 
major in religion and minors in 
education and history. 

Oliver was born in Greeley, 
Colorado. He graduated from 
Campion Academy. His wife is 
another Coloradoan. She is the 
former Elma Dupper. Oliver has 
held offices of Sabbath school 
secretary, Sabbath school choris-
ter, prayer band leader, and 
secretary of the boys' club. He 
is especially fond of music. 

Building Continues 

Piles of lumber and the sound 
of hammers are nothing new 
about Union this summer. 

Students returning to the col-
lege this fall will find many 
changes. Among them will be 
the commercial department on 
first floor rather than second and 
young men on fifth floor of the 
administration building. The 
old chemistry rooms facing east 
are being remodeled for the 
secretarial department. The 
southeast room will be the typ-
ing room. A hall will lead from 
the north to the south door on 
first floor also. 

The old chemistry storeroom 
is being made into an enlarged 
book store while the present 
book store will serve as office 
room for the business office 
workers. Business office files 
have been moved from fifth floor 
to the former museum most of 
which has been set up in the 
science building. 

Rooms are being made on fifth 
floor of the administration build-
ing to accommodate sixty-four 
more men. The annex across the 
street from the library will be 
a young women's home next 
year. Thirty new desks and 
chests of drawers are waiting to 
be moved over there. 

In spite of the additional 
rooms made available, many are 
being turned away from the col-
lege because of lack of room. 

MELVIN SAMPLE 
The president of the senior 

class is Melvin Sample who now 
calls Texas home. He and his 
wife, the former Carol Kvinge, 
returned to Union this summer 
after spending a year at Fort 
Worth, Texas, where Melvin 
taught school. Born near Antigo, 
Wisconsin, Melvin attended 
Maple Grove school there, Traer 
High School, Wichita Junior 
Academy, and Enterprise A-
cademy. 

While at Union Melvin has 
acted as Sabbath school teacher, 
prayer band leader, sunshine 
band leader, deacon of C. V. 
church, and Missionary Volun-
teer leader. 

Religion is his major, history 
his minor. His hobbies are wood-
work and nature study. He plans 
to teach in Texas again next 
year. 

ERVIN FUNK 

"It has been my desire to have 
a college education," says Ervin 
Funk. Although it has been hard 
looking out for a family at the 
same time, he now holds a B. A. 
degree with a major in religion 
and a minor in history. Ervin 
was born in Woodworth, North 
Dakota. His home has been in 
Lincoln, however, since he took 
up schoolwork here. 

He has found time for his 
hobby of woodworking, time to 
be deacon at the College View 
church, a Sabbath school choris-
ter, Missionary Volunteer choris-
ter, and a Sabbath school 
teacher. 

He will leave the day after 
graduation for Des Moines, Iowa, 
where he will assist in the 
Shuler effort. 

WAYNE MOORE 

Can you imagine someone 
claiming both Minnesota and 
Texas as home? Wayne Moore 
was born in Minnesota and at-
tended Maplewood Academy. 
Now he and his wife come to 
Union from Texas where Wayne 
has been pastor of the Brown-
wood church and directed music 
for an evangelistic effort. His 
hobby is that of collecting wild 
flowers, but what he likes most 
is his wife, the former Annabelle 
Evans. 

Wayne, who is majoring in 
religion and minoring in history 
will teach at the Junior Academy 
at Fort Worth next year. 

MILDRED CAVINESS 

Mildred Caviness, class secre-
tary, is from Nevada, Iowa. She 
was born in Liberty Center, 
Iowa, and attended the Shipley 
High School and Oak Park 
Academy before coming to 
Union. 

At Union she has been a 
prayer hand leader and secre-
tary of the Sabbath school. She 
enjoys reading and collecting 
poetry. Being so friendly her-
self, it is only natural that she 
dislikes conceited people. 

English is Mildred's major; 
education and religion are her 
minors. She plans to teach 
church school in Baton Rouge. 
Louisiana, next year. 

NORMAN JOHNSON 

True to his home state, Nor-
man Johnson will do intern work 
in North Dakota next year. He 
is another religion major and 
history minor. 

Following his graduation from 
Woodworth High School, Nor-
man enrolled at Valley City State 
Teachers' College where he ob-
tained a certificate for elementa-
ry teaching. After several years 
of teaching, he came to Union. 

Norman has been active in 
musical activities at Union. He 
has acted as Sabbath school 
chorister, prayer band leader, 
and Sabbath school superintend-
ent. He and his family will soon 
leave for North Dakota where 
he will take up his new work. 

BETH CADENHEAD 

Beth Cadenhead is another 
Texan. She graduated from 
Southwestern Junior College at 
Keene which is also her home. 
She was born at Sedan, Kansas. 
Beth holds a major in religion 
and minors in education and 
biology. She wishes to be a dean 
of girls. Being Seminar secre-
tary and vice-president of Kappa 
Theta has kept Beth busy dur-
ing the past two years she has 
been here. 

Although she enjoys outdoor 
sports such as swimming and 
baseball, Beth also likes to read. 
She is to be registrar and biology 
teacher at Campion Academy 
next year. 

VERNICE JONES 

Another girl with a major in 
religion is Vernice Jones. Her 
minors are home economics and 
education. She came to Union 
from Greenwood, Mississippi, 
where she attended high school. 
Vernice also attended Oakwood 
College, Alabama, where she 
held several offices. 

While at Union, she has been 
Sabbath school secretary and 
Missionary Volunteer leader at 
the Allan Chapel church in Lin-
coln. Knitting and cooking are 
Vernice's delight; she also likes 
music. 

ROBERT ROTH 

Here's a religion major that 
is different. Instead of the usual 
history minor, Bob has chosen 
biology and chemistry as h i s 
minors. Perhaps he hopes to be 
a medical missionary some day. 

He came to Union from Seat-
tle, Washington, where he at-
tended the Ballard High School. 
In New York City lie attended 
the Jamaica High School; he 
also was a student at Walla 
Walla College. 

While at Union College, Bob 
has acted as church deacon, as-
sistant superintendant of the 
Junior Sabbath School and 
prayer band leader. 

Bob is a good-natured fellow 
never lets anything weigh too 
heavily on his shoulders. He en-
joys making use of what Spanish 
he knows. 

ROLAND BABCOCK 

Following in the footsteps of 
his father, Roland Babcock wish-
es to become a minister also. 
Roland was horn at Chamber-
lain, South Dakota. His first ten 
grades in school were spent at 
Redfield, South Dakota, where 
he attended Plainview Academy 
and church school. He came to 
Union from St. Joseph, Missouri, 
where he had helped with efforts 
and joined in musical activities 
of his school. 

Religion and history are Ro-
land's major and minor. He likes 
to sing and play ping pong. 

ATOMIC AGE 
(Continued Irma page 1) 

Questions that are loaded with 
lethal charges are whether or not 
the U. S. should assist the Na-
tionalists, if they have not al-
ready done so; or should the 
marines be withdrawn as a ges-
ture of despair in any possible 
solution. If the marines are 
withdrawn will Chinese com-
munism link itself up with Rus-
sian communism, overcome all 
of China, and place seven hun-
dred million communists under 
common leadership? Would 
that "mean the certain end of 
America and of everything for 
which it stands?" 

With love, 
Peggy 

ASSOCIATE Eurrons 	- 
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Work or Play? 
With another summer's work drawing to a close we can heave 

a sigh of relief and look with anticipation to the coming of a new 
school year. We are eager to get together with our old "pals" 
again, but I wonder, are we just as  eager to finish the work we 
have started? 

Are we satisfied with our past achievements? Have. we put 
forth the effort required by "old man success"? 

Fellow students, let's be honest with ourselves. If we have 
been cheating ourselves in the past, why not turn about face and 
take pride in our work? It pays big dividends. 	B. B. 

Universal ,Canguage? 
In these days when talk of world-wide peace and united 

nations is on every tongue, we again hear of the advantages of 
having a universal language, perhaps the Esperanto, to promote 
a better understanding between nations. 

The plan has its merits, yet how many are aware that there 
is a language common to all nations? Do not all nations smile 
in the same language? 

You may not understand a word the Spaniard or Greek is say-
ing to you, but is not his flashing smile as genuine a sign of 
friendliness as that of your grocer down the street? Is not the 
toothless grin of a Chinese baby just as easy to understand as 
that of the German baby next door? 

If English is the only language you can speak, try the smile 
language. Everyone understands it. Perhaps you haven't time to 
stop and talk much to all the new students who will be coming 
to Union, but a smile doesn't take any of your time. Who knows 
how much a friendly smile can mean to a lonely freshman? 

Smile and the world smiles with you, for all nations smile in 
the same language. 	 C. C. 

`u 

i. 



\I. S. Culver 

ems, 
weico,n 

South Hall — Men's Dormitory 

*1`.  

,4 fimpf  vek 

1 

I; 
 

North Hall — Women's Dormitory 

CLOCK TOWER, AUGUST 29, 1946 
	

3 

5 

Miss Pearl L. Rees 

We/came Ptam 

Aleitt 

Me4 Matite4 
"It takes a heap o' livin' in a house t' make it home," 

Edward Guest tells us truthfully. That North Hall has had 
"a heap o' 	in it no one can gainsay, since for twenty- 
six year, hundreds, yes, thousands of young women have 
passed in and out of its doors, and have loved it second,only 
to their own homes. 

North Hall, having for its first consideration the comfort 
and happiness of those whose home it is during their college 
days, is surrounded by a homey and cultured atmosphere 
which makes itself felt on entrance. A young woman leaving 
her own home circle finds here the guidance, the protection, 
the spiritual and cultural influences which she most needs 
in preparation for the life that is before her. No effort is 
spared to surround her with the attractions of a refined 
Christian home, where she may develop a character which 
will fit her for service in this great Seventh-day Adventist 
movement and give her a passport to that wonderful home 
above. 

We extend to the young women of this great Middle West 
a cordial invitation to come to enjoy the privileges of the 
home life afforded them in North Hall this coming school 
year. Then they in the after-years will make their own con-
tribution to the history of dear old Union and "love each 
brick and stone from cellar up t' dome" as have those who 
have gone before. 

North Hall Parlor 

South Hall of Union College was in previous times meant 
to house the young men who were desirous of getting their 
college education in our school. Yes, those were previous 
times, for South Hall is far too small at present to accom-
modate the scores of men desirous of securing their training 
in the school of "the Golden Cords." 

But even though all cannot be taken care of in the building 
designated as the "men's home" you may be sure that a real 
attempt is being made to provide facilities for all who have 
been or are willing to come to Union for the right purpose. 
Right now it appears that we will have to arrange for about 
240 men, and of course all the applications for the summer are 
not yet in. It is God's school; it is His work, and we know 
that He will direct and bless in the plans to carry it out as 
we should. 

Everything may not be just as convenient as each one 
would like it. Some rooms may seem a bit crowded; others 
may not be located just as conveniently as we would like, but 
in spite of these conditions which some might feel are un-
desirable, the men planning to be in South Hall or under the 
supervision of its administration are extended a most cordial 
welcome for the coming year. 

It has been most gratifying to get the many letters from the 
fellows who were here last year telling of their summer ex-
periences and to note their eagerness to get back to Old Union 
again. Yes, men, after all is said and done, it is a good place 
to be. So again let us give a most sincere WELCOME to all 
of you who are planning to be here with a sincere purpose 
to follow the Lord's bidding and accomplish His purpose ill 
your lives. 



i RUDGE MARKET 
We aim to please. 

QUALITY MEATS 

FRESH VEGETABLES 

Del Monte & Blackbird can- 

ned fruit and vegetables. 

The Green Stamp Market 

39c 
25c I 

- 	15c - 

SPECIALS FOR 
THIS WEEK 

1Gold Inn 
Grapefruit Juice 

46 oz 
1Perfex 
1 Hilex - 

BOB'S 
Collegiate Cleaners 

4702 PRESCOTT 

1 DAY SERVICE 

(IF NECESSARY) 

YOUR FALL SUIT 

THIRD FLOOR MACE 

will be a good 

investment if chosen 

from our collections! 

$29.95 to 49.951 

Every suit 

is tailored of 

pure wool fabric! 

For 44 years, we've been qual-

ity clothiers in Lincoln, and 

have carefully built a reputation 

for fine college women, career 

women, and housewives shop with us . . . we 

fashions for junior-sizes, misses and women. 

Y
i 

have 

I 	 TIRES 
Must Be Conserved 

For All Tire Service See 

GIPSON MOTOR SERVICE 
4047 So. 48th 
	

Phone 4-2555 

We Welcome Union College Students 

Come in and see our Display of Books and Bibles that you 

need to complete your library. 

NEBRASKA BOOK AND BIBLE HOUSE 
4745 Prescott, Lincoln, Nebr. 

"The Home of Good Books" 
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Men's All Wool Sweaters 

4.95 to 10.95 

Pullover styles of 100% wool knits. Famous makes, ski sweaters 

and solid tones in popular shades including cardinal red, royal 

blue, white, maroon, navy, kelly green, tan and brown. 

COLD'S 	Men's Store 

VcA 

4= 

Let us help keep your old car in shape. 
Not enough new cars yet. 

Gotfredson Motor Co. 
Next door to post office 

V 	  
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MORSE'S 	Opposite South Hall Phone 4-1159 

ti 

Dry Cleaned Clothes Are Healthful 
For Suits, Formals, etc. 

TRY THE GLOBE WAY 

Thoroughbred 

CLASSICS 

SPORTLEIGH 

ii325 

and 

29.95  

COATS — SECOND 

MILLER C PAME  

FOUNTAIN SERVICE 
	

SCHOOL SUPPLIES 

DRUGS — SUNDRIES 

48th & Calvert St. 	 Phone 4 — 2242 

CALVERT STREET PHARMACY 

4 
	

CLOCK TOWER, AUGUST 29, 1946 
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VANDEVERE - HERR 

Arleen VandeVere and John 
Herr were united in marriage 
at a candlelight ceremony in the 
Maplewood Academy chapel, 
Hutchinson, Minnesota, on Au-
gust 11. The couple will be at 
home in Rapid City, South Da-
kota, where John will take up 
intern work. 

O 
ANDERSON - HEGLUND 

Dorothy Anderson and Vernon 
Heglund were married August 11 
at Brainard, Minnesota. Adeline 
Heglund, sister of the groom, 
was the bride's attendant. 

• 
ZYTKOSKEE - FERNALD 

On August 11, at 4:00 p.m. in 
the First Seventh-day Adventist 
Church at St. Paul, Minnesota, 
Tate Zytkoskee and Mary Fer-
nald were united in marriage. 
Ileane Smith was the maid of 
honor and Lowell Barger was 
best man. The ushers were 
Everett Lorenz and Richard 
Fernald, brother of the bride. 
Elder C. W. Teel officiated. 

O 
BEEBE - KORGAN 

Evelyn Beebe and Julius Kor-
gan were married in the Seventh-
day Adventist church at Ft. Col-
lins, Colorado, on June 10. Mr. 
and Mrs. Korgan will make their 
home at Redfield, South Dakota, 
where Mr. Korgan will be dean 
of men at Plainview Academy. 

4 
LARSON - PATRICK 

At high noon on August 18, 
Lillian Larson who has taught 
mathematics and chemistry in 
the academy here for the last 
three years was married to Byron 
Patrick, another teacher, who has 
been taking schoolwork at the 
Nebaska University this summer. 
The wedding took place at Madi-
son, Wisconsin, the bride's home. 
Mr. and Mrs. Patrick will make 
their home in New York where 
Mr. Patrick will teach in Greater 
New York Academy. 

FISHER - BIRCH 
Effie Fisher became the bride 

of Howard Birch on July 13. The 
wedding took place at Effie's 
home at Stanley, New Mexico. 
Effie says she is cook for Howard 
and Lester while they canvass 
in "hot South Texas." 

* 
ANDERSON - MCINTOSH 

On Wednesday evening, July 
3, Eugene Anderson was united 
in marriage to John McIntosh. 
The wedding took place at the 
home of the bride's parents at 
Encampment, Wyoming. 

4 
REGESTER - HOLMES 

The home of Mr. and Mrs. 
Axel Holmes of Castana, Iowa, 
at 4:30 p.m. on August 11, was 
the scene of the wedding of Wil-
lard Regester and Norene 
Holmes. They were joined in 
wedlock by Elder A. E. Axelson. 
Stanley Holmes, brother of the 
bride, was the best man and Mil-
dred Christianson was the maid 
of honor. 

O 
JONES - HERR 

On August 4, at the Beitz 
home in Lincoln, Elnora Jones 
became the wife of Elmer Herr. 
Helen Herr, cousin of the groom, 
was bridesmaid. 

O 
ALEXENKO - MERICKEL 

On the evening of August 7, 
the Fowler home was crowded 
with friends to witness the mar-
riage of Stacia Alexenko to 
Charles Merickel of Mapleton, 
Minnesota. Betty and Bob Me-
rickel, sister and brother of the 
groom, were the attendants. 
Elder Buckwalter performed the 
ceremony and the Lauritzens 
provided the music. 

* 
TROGDEN - FILLNIAN 

Orvin Fillman and Ruby Ann 
Trogden were united in marri-
age August 8 at Fort Scott, Kan-
sas. Mr. and Mrs. Fillman are 
now vacationing in Minnesota. 

NEWS NOTES 

Virginia Pate was married to 
Altus Hayes, August 19 at the 
Asbury Methodist church, Lub-
bock, Texas 

4 ‘ 
It seems that Gordon Lund-

berg and Lowell Barger have 
studied their biology just a little 
too hard. When asked for the 
term applied to an inflammation 
of the brain membranes, Gordon 
Lundberg wrote "brainitis." 
Lowell Barger, however, was 
more colloquial; he said merely 
nuts." 

4 .1 4 
Are you intelligent enough to 

be a teacher? If you are in doubt 
about your latent abilities and 
want the expert advice and frank 
opinions of an outstanding au-
thority in the field, see the re-
porter for an appointment with 
Minnie Ochsner. If you want 
the opinion of a satisfied client, 
ask Walter Page how intelligent 
he is. 

4 31 C 
Earl McGhee, we are grieved 

to note, can no longer rightfully 
sing the song of the Bachelor's 
Club. Yes, something has hap-
pened to Earl, but Earl does not 
care. His new theme song is 
"Some Sunday Morning." Suns 

C 
Fred Nletz is very talented at 

sitting down in the wrong places 
at the wrong time. As he seated 
himself at the hostess' place at 
a "stag" table a loud crackling 
noise was heard and Fred re-
moved his victimized form from 
the dining room floor. Yes, Fred 
had gone through his chair. With 
an amazed expression on his 
face, Fred aroze, gazed mourn-
fully about, started laughing, 
and took a chair from another 
table. 

C 
Miss Anna Blackney, librarian 

at Pacific Union College, stopped 
over in Lincoln for several hours. 
She was especially interested in 
looking over the library because 
she hopes to soon have a new 
library to work in at P. U. C. 

Elder and Mrs. Oscar Hein-
rich and two children, Jerry and 
Judy, spent a few hours visiting 
friends here. Elder Heinrich, a 
pastor in the Kansas conference, 
was a graduate of the class of 
1942. 

4 ic y 
After visiting friends in Cali-

fornia, Essie Lee Davidson of 
Harrison, Arkansas, is now work-
ing in a law office in her home 
town. 

C 
Morten Juberg and Kenneth 

Burden, who are canvassing in 
the Carolina Conference, report 
that they are enjoying them-
selves immensely and are well 
satisfied with their summer's 
work. 

4 C y 
Fred Metz has purchased a 

motorcycle. He says it is a Har-
ley Davidson, but judging from 
the looks of Metz after his first 
long ride, it looks like there must 
be an Indian on it too. 

4 4 
Art Soper and Ed Beck are 

holding evangelistic meetings in 
Burkburnett, Texas. Josephine 
Griffin is the pianist for the 
services. 

Carolyn Polk received the 
prize for selling the most books 
in Minnesota during "Big Week." 

VI c Y 
Oscar Gerst hurriedly left 

South Hall after nine weeks ses-
sion and rushed to Minnesota to 
canvass. His brother Gordon, 
who disgustingly packed up the 
things left behind, said Oscar 
forgot everything but his cap. 
The only reason he took his cap 

Fine watch repairing by Unionite 

Ted Weiss at 

Morse's 
Opposite South Ilall 

Don't Forget! 
Meet Me at 

Rice Pharmacy 
4-2525 

is because he always forgets to 
take it off when he goes to bed. 

C 
Word has been received re-

garding boxes of clothing sent 
to Czechoslovakia. Millie Urb-
ish's uncle writes that when his 
son put on the coat he was so 
happy that he took it to the 
corner of the room and wept for 
joy. 

4 , 
After a four-week absence 

from Union College, Miss Rees 
returned August 15 to resume 
her duties as North Hall dean. 
She and Mr. Culver have both 
been attending the deans' con-
vention which was held at 
Washington, D. C. Virginia 
Lohman was acting dean in the 
absence of Miss Rees. Byron 
Blecha served as boys' dean. 

i Heinz baby food 

1 	 3 for 20c1 

1 

4748 Calvert 	4-20981 
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Brighten your 
CROWN OF GLORY 

at 

La Verne's 
Beauty Shop 

Beautiful hair-do's 
at student-level prices 

Open Sunday 
3835 So. 48th 

• • •=1... 	 • • 

WELCOME CAMPERS! 
to 

Betts Variety Store 
For your needs 
3841 So. 48th 

V 	 

TRAVELERS!
& ge   vola - u 

roee 

EXPERIENCED TRAVELERS know 
it's risky and even dangerous to 
carry cash. They use American 
Express Travelers Cheques — as 
good as cash anywhere, and safer. 
If any are lost or stolen, a prompt 
refund is made. 

Sign each cheque when you buy 
it, and sign it again when you 
spend it. No other identification 
needed. Sold in denominations of 
S10, S20, $50 and 5100. Good 
until used. Only 75( per $100 
(minimum 40t). 

UNION BANK 
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